
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Health and Adult Social Care Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee

held on Thursday, 10th September, 2015 at Council Chamber - Town Hall, 
Macclesfield, SK10 1EA

PRESENT

Councillor J Saunders (Chairman)
Councillor L Wardlaw (Vice-Chairman)

Councillors D Bailey, B Dooley, L Jeuda, G Merry, A Moran and L Smetham 
(substitute) 

In Attendance

Councillor J Clowes
C O’Brian – Chief Executive, CVS
S Clerk - 
L Devereux - Service Specialist
P Hartwell – Chief Executive, ESAR
J Vitta – Project Manager, cancer Specialist
R Walker – Commissioning Manager
J Wilkes – Associate Director of Commissioning
M Wheelton – Commissioning Manager, Leisure

Apologies

Councillors Rhoda  Bailey

15 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

An apology for absence was received from Councillor Rhoda Bailey

16 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

Consideration was given to the minutes of the meeting held on 10 September 
2015

RESOLVED

That the minutes of the meeting be approved as a correct record and signed by 
the Chairman.

17 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest



18 DECLARATION OF PARTY WHIP 

There were no whipping declarations

19 PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME/OPEN SESSION 

Mrs C Peters Rock attended the meeting and spoke on behalf of Cheshire Area 
for Cheshire Action on the lack of medical assessment for dementia and the 
closure of ward 9 at Macclesfield District General Hospital and respite care 
facilities, which did not bode well for carers.

20 IMPROVING OUTCOMES AND ACCESS - SPECIALISED CANCER 
PATHWAYS 

Consideration was given to a presentation and report on the review of specialised 
gynaecological cancer pathways to achieve best outcomes and experience for 
cancer patients in South Cheshire and Vale Royal. The review would be limited to 
a number of services that do not meet national standards or where access could 
be improved, such as delivering chemotherapy or outpatient services closer to 
home. 

Currently patients who are diagnosed with cancer at Leighton Hospital and 
require specialised treatment may be referred to specialised health providers in 
different geographic locations, based on agreed guidelines and protocols 
between local and specialised teams.  However better outcomes may be 
achieved if the specialised treatment was to be received at the University 
Hospitals of North Midlands NHS Foundation Trust, which already collaborate in 
the provision of a significant number of services.

Members stressed the importance that no change should take place, unless the 
outcomes could be improved or at least matched. Evidence to prove this would 
need to be provided.

The engagement process was outlined to Members, and it was noted that the 
work would be completed by March 2016.

RESOLVED

1. That the report and presentation be received.
2. That a further update be provided in due course.

21 HEALTHWATCH CHESHIRE EAST - ANNUAL REPORT 2014/15 

C O’Brien, Chief Executive of Council Voluntary Services (CVS) attended the 
meeting to submit the Healthwatch Cheshire East, Annual Report 2014/15. She 
highlighted to Members that CVS had the contract for the delivery of the Health 
Watch Service and that this was its second Annual Report.

It was noted that work was ongoing in partnership with Eastern Cheshire CCG 
with regard to Autism and Asperger’s diagnosis as the pathway was confused 
and very lengthy, the final report would be circulated to the Committee for 
information.



It was agreed that as this was only the second year CVS had responsibility for 
Healthwatch, the report was based around general engagement rather than 
specific work and that the next report would be more project led.

RESOLVED

That the Annual Report for 2014/2015 be received.

22 UPDATE ON PROGRESS ON THE DEVELOPMENT OF A CHESHIRE 
EAST STRATEGY FOR CARERS  

J Wilkes, Associate Director of Commissioning ECCCG and Joint Commissioning 
Team Lead for Carers attended the meeting to update Members on the 
development of a Cheshire East Strategy for Carers.

It was noted that in April 2015 a Cheshire East Strategy for Carers was presented 
to accountable bodies and strategic leadership groups across the three health 
and social care commissioning organisations within the Cheshire East Council 
footprint. There was general agreement that this was the right approach and 
recognition that the engagement with carers was both representative and 
adequate, however the Governing Body for Eastern Cheshire felt unable to 
support the strategy as it was presented, requiring assurance on a number of 
issues including clearer evidence on the benefits to carers, the resources 
identified to deliver these benefits and clearer governance arrangements for how 
the benefits would be delivered.  

The strategy was therefore being refined to address these concerns,  it was 
agreed that the refreshed strategy would be brought back to Committee on 5 
November 2015.

RESOLVED

That the revised Cheshire East Strategy for Carers be brought back to the 
Committee on 5 November 2015.

23 EVERYBODY SPORT & RECREATION - THE FIRST TWELVE MONTHS 

Consideration was given to a report on the progress made by the trust in its first 
year of trading as an independent charitable trust prior to the Annual Report 
being submitted to Council.

In line with the Council's drive towards being a commissioning council, the 
Committee was requested by P Hartwell to examine opportunities to commission 
further services from ESAR under the existing contract terms. Such services to 
be complementary to delivery of the shared vision of helping people live well for 
longer and may include Countryside Services, Health Improvement, Playing Pitch 
Management, Strategic Parks Management and Events Management.

It was agreed that a tour of Crewe Lifestyle Centre should be arranged for 
Members.

RESOLVED



1. That the progress made in the first year of trading as a Charitable Trust be 
noted.

2. That a site visit of Crewe Lifestyle Centre be arranged.
3. That the possibility of ESAR commissioning further services be added to 

the work programme.

The meeting commenced at 10.00 am and concluded at 12.30 pm

Councillor J Saunders (Chairman)


